
Of His fullness, we have all received… John 1:16

March 2024. 


Dear Praying friends, 


Greetings from Mauritius in the name of our Risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

I stand amaze at the  verse that heads this letter. I felt that all I can do in front of such fullness 
is to bow down and worship at the feet of my Lord and Saviour. No word seems appropriate to 
describe the amazing glory of the Lord. A holy reverent hush, fill with awe and thankfulness, 
seems to be the only appropriate response to this fullness that is made available to us - 
undeserving sinners.   There are no words to qualify any horrifying slackness on our part in 
receiving from this glorious fullness of grace upon grace.   May none of us be found lacking 
when such fullness is within our reach. Dear praying friends, As we reflect on the resurrection, 
may our heart be full   with eternal Hallelujahs to Jesus Christ who is able to gracefully supply 
our every need. 

 
Religious fervor is not an uncommon thing in Mauritius. It is heard on loud speakers blasting 
out the name of a god that promotes violence. It is smelt as burning incenses to gods and 
goddesses that have ears, eyes and hands but are totally insensitive to people needs. It can be 
felt as permeating heaviness in the necromancy of spiritism and witchcraft.   Regardless of 
these strong oppositions, the gospel is being preached.  In this respect, we would have you to 
pray for a young lady, Harshi R, who has been faithfully listening to our broadcast on Face 
book. She got to a point, when she determined in her heart to come to church. She is facing 
opposition from her parents. But, she testified to me that she will not be unfaithful to her new 
found Lord of whose fullness she has received.  

 
Pray for Dev B. and family. He came knocking on my door pleading prayer for his young son 
who was struggling with depression. He had heard me preached at a funeral, and he felt that I 
could point him to the healing streams that flow from the fulness of the Lord. Christ was found 
not to be a disappointment.   Pray that their many family struggles will not have them deviate 
from the Lord. 


Keep praying for our church as we are not quite settled in moving into a new location yet. We 
still have a problem of space. We need a bigger building and we are trusting the Lord to lead us 
to the right place.   Praise God for all the current ministries that are going on. Our children 
ministry, WOW club, is bearing its fruit. Some of the children who used to walk around are 
settling in the faith. We rejoice to see their growing desire to be used of the Lord in presenting 
special items in church. Keep praying for our pastors ;Pascal and Gilbert in their ministry at 
Victory Baptist Church


Our health is so so. Marilyne is doing well. She went for a check up and blood works and we 
are thankful that there are no major issues. She has a lingering pain and discomfort in her right 
ankle.   Pray for her as she travels to the States to assist our Children, Lionel and Grace, with 
their fourth child due this spring. As for me, I will be holding the fort on this side of the world 
busy with ministry and the grand children. 

 
Dear praying friends, thank you for taking time to write and encouraging us to keep on shining. 
Thank you for your faithfulness to the Lord in the prayerful and financial support. May you 
receive grace upon grace from the fulness of our living Lord. May the Lord bless you with a 
joyful Resurrection Sunday!

 

Your missionaries,


Guy and Marilyne Grenade. 




 

 

 

 

 

 


